Program aims to boost disabled seniors' food stamp use
Debit-like cards will be sent out
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Tomorrow, 30,000 disabled, elderly Massachusetts residents are expected
to receive letters in the mail telling them about their eligibility for
new hassle-free food stamps.

The pilot project, called Bay State Combined Application Project, or
CAP, seeks to boost the state's low participation rate in the food stamp
program by providing electronic food stamp cards to elderly, disabled
recipients of Supplemental Security Income benefits -- without them
waiting in long lines or filling out lengthy applications. Another
38,000 disabled seniors will be eligible for the program at the end of
summer.

Food stamp participation in Massachusetts is the lowest in the nation,
with 39 percent of those eligible getting their share of $30 million in
federal food assistance, according to the state Department of
Transitional Assistance.

Disabled seniors tend to miss applying for food stamps because of a
fear of the application process and the stigma associated with receiving
them, said Patricia Baker, policy analyst for Massachusetts Law Reform
Institute, which lobbied for the project.

Baker said her main concern is getting the eligible seniors to open
their mail.

''We are fearful they will think it's a scam," Baker said. ''So often,
we tell elders not to respond to things in the mail. We want to make
sure seniors are not scared away from this."

Those who receive Friday's mailing will also get another mailing early
next week that will include the food stamp card. The following day, they
will receive a pin number for the card and will be able to shop.

Those who get the cards, which will work like debit cards, will have to
use them by Aug. 12 to activate the benefits. They can expect a credit
of between $38 and $149 per month, depending on income and living
arrangements.

Those who decide they want to receive food stamps but do not shop
before Aug. 12 can get the benefits through the regular food-stamp
application process.

After 36 months, each recipient's living situation will be reviewed to
determine if benefits should be changed or terminated. Future recipients
who are eligible for the food stamps can enroll at the time they apply
for SSI. 



